
Town of Springvale 
Columbia County WI 

Minutes, September 10, 2024 
Springvale Town Hall 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM, with reciting of the Flag Pledge.  

Present: Andy Fischer, Glen Fischer, John Gutzman, Becky Gutzman, Denise Bancroft-Hart, visitors 

Patti Fischer, Joyce Manthey, Paul Bernander, Ellen Richter, Bob Breneman, and Brian Frank. 

There were no comments during the public comment period. 

Minutes of the August 6, 2024 meeting were read; motion by John, seconded by Glen, and carried 

to approve the minutes. 

Treasurer’s report: Money was transferred from ARPA Savings to checking for the Jewell bill last 

month.  

 Checking: $194,414.56 
 Savings: $185,105.53 

ARPA Savings: $52,733.82 

Motion by Glen, seconded by John, and carried to approve the report.  

Review of bills: Motion by John, seconded by Glen, and carried to approve payment of the bills, 

with money from ARPA savings to be used for the current Jewell bill, and payment of the 

Ambulance Service request until after agenda item on that issue. 

Paul Bernander reviewed the work of the Town Hall Building Committee to date.  Committee is still 

gathering information about costs of remodeling current building. Bernander shared information 

related to the lot line issues that have been uncovered. 

Pardeeville Ambulance Commission Joint Meeting: According to the Joint Agreement between all 

municipalities, the Town needs to pay their proportionate share of needed funding. The 

Commission has requested an additional $2280.23 in August and $1776.00 now in September. It 

was agreed these should be paid. 

Town Assessment: Current assessor Brian Frank was present to discuss the need for revaluation 

and timeline; he recommended we wait until 2026 for that. His proposal for annual assessment 

(maintenance) is $7200 for 2025 and $7500 for 2026. No action taken.  

LRIP Project: The County will do the work on this Schliesmann Road project. Motion by John, 

seconded by Glen and carried to select Tri-County Paving Inc for the materials. 

Road maintenance: The board fixed a culvert on Bender Road, and potholes and grooves on Taylor 

Road. Discussion on weight limit signs on Welsh Prairie Road, and requested quote be sought for 

“Class B 60%”. 

Recycling Center: none. 



Other business: None 

The next meeting was set for Tuesday, October 8, 2024 at 7 PM.  

Motion was made by Glen, seconded by John and carried to adjourn the meeting. 

Becky Gutzman, Clerk 


